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BEFORE THE PUBLIC UTILITY COMMISSION 

OF OREGON    

UE 219  
 

In the Matter of  
 
PACIFICORP, dba PACIFIC POWER  
 
Application to Implement the Provisions of 
Senate Bill 76. 

  
 
MOTION TO MAINTAIN SURCHARGE 

Pursuant to Order No 10-364, representatives of the Staff of the Public Utility 

Commission (Commission), PacifiCorp, the Citizens’ Utility Board, the Industrial Customers of 

Northwest Utilities, Oregon Fish and Wildlife, the Department of Environmental Quality, the 

Water Resources Department and Pacific Coast Federation of Fishermen’s Associations (Parties) 

met on April 14, 2011 to review the Klamath Surcharge Rate.  Taking into consideration actual 

interest earned, the surcharge balance, and load forecast the Parties agreed to recommend to the 

Commission that it maintain the present Klamath Dam Removal surcharge rates contained in 

Pacific Power’s Schedule 199 for 2011.   

In Docket No UE 219, the Klamath Surcharge proceeding, the Commission adopted the 

following Staff proposal:  “Staff recommends that the Commission require the Company to file 

annually updated surcharge rates, using its most recent forecast of future loads, the history of 

interest earned, and other transactions impacting actual and projected trust account balances.  

Such a requirement should include that no less than thirty days following the annual Transition 

Adjustment Mechanism (TAM) filing, (Pacific Power), Staff and other interested parties will 

meet to review the actual interest earned, the surcharge balance, and the load forecast to 

determine whether it is necessary to file a revised surcharge tariff.  If there is over- or under-

collection of the surcharge relative to obtaining a cumulative total of surcharge collected plus 

interest earned of approximately $184 million by December 31, 2019, Staff would recommend 

(Pacific Power) file a modified Schedule 199 tariff within 60 days following the TAM filing, 
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with the revised tariff to be effective 30 days from the revised tariff filing.” See Order No. 10-

364. 

The Parties, representing diverse interests, reviewed surcharge collections forecast and 

unanimously agreed to recommend to the Commission that it maintain the present Klamath Dam 

Removal surcharge rates contained in Pacific Power’s Schedule 199 for 2011. 

The parties have styled this pleading as a motion on the assumption that the Commission 

may wish to affirmatively state that it will not change the surcharge.  The Parties have no 

objection if the Commission does not act on this motion and simply decides to take no action to 

change the surcharge. 

 
 DATED this 21st day of April 2011. 

Respectfully submitted, 
 
JOHN R. KROGER 
Attorney General 
 
 
s/Paul A. Graham________________ 
Paul A. Graham, #77190 
Assistant Attorney General 
Of Attorneys for the Public Utility Commission 
of Oregon   


